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VILLAGE HALL FOCUS 
THE NEWSLETTER OF NETHER HEYFORD VILLAGE HALL 

  
FROM THE CHAIRMAN OF THE  

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE…….
 
In line with the aims of the original founders 
and builders 60 years ago,  the current 
management committee continues to work 
hard to maintain the condition and facilities of 
the village hall for the benefit of all its users 
 
This newsletter will help to keep all our users 
and friends up to date with developments at 
the hall. 
 

Alwyne Wilson 
 

   

   

 

  

BOOKINGS UPDATE 
Enquiries for booking the hall 
for family events have started 
again. 

Weekend bookings through 
what’s left of February and into 
March are filling the diary. 

NEW STORAGE 
CONTAINER – UPDATE 

Work to prepare the area for 
the container has been 
completed. Delivery of the flat 
packed parts is expected 
before the end of February. 

WEBSITE 
The new website 
www.netherheyfordvillagehall.org 
has been in use for several 
months now, and with around 
20 new hits each week has 
attracted new bookings. 

Almost 1300 visitors now since 
launching the new site. 

P l e a s e  r e m e m b e r … .  

If you come across damaged or broken 
equipment, fittings or furnishings in the hall, 
please report it on the ‘Faults” form which can 
be found in the rack by the kitchen door or by 
email to nhvhbookings@gmail.com  

The sooner we know about the problem, the 
sooner we can repair or replace. 
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THE BASE FOR THE STORAGE CONTAINER HAS BEEN INSTALLED ON THE 

LEFT SIDE OF THE HALL. VOLUNTEERS REQUIRED TO BUILD THE CONTAINER 
IT WILL ONLY TAKE 5 MINUTES! (MAYBE 10 MINUTES AS WE HAVE 2 OF THEM) 

 

   
 

A REMINDER……At the end of your use of the hall, please put items away in a clean 
and serviceable condition, just as you would wish to find them 

 
 

 

Outside the hall 

Shortly, another working group will tackle the 
weeds and moss around the hall – made far 
worse by the recent heavy rains.  This will not 
only improve its appearance but also ensure 
safer walking on the paths. 

Redecoration 
In due course the hall will be redecorated in 
time for a succession of special events 
planned for this year.   We have a challenge 
in finding the right time to do this, because 
the hall is now almost continually booked (a 
victim of its own success).    

60 YEARS YOUNG 
To celebrate the 60th anniversary of the village 
hall this year, several events to raise both funds 
and people’s awareness of the hall, are being 
organised. 

Here are the dates for your diary….. 
April 19th   Garage Sale 
June 20th  Fete 
September 26th  Art Exhibition 
October 10th   Anniversary Dance 
November 14th  Yuletide Festival 
December 18th  Carols on the Green 
December 29th  Pantomime ‘Cinderrella’ 

It’s going to be a busy year, and if you would like 
to help please speak to Alwyne. 


